








     CIRULAR NO.: 18-005
Date

:
10 January 2018
To

:
ALL RESIDENTS

Subject
:
:
GARBAGE CHUTE OPERATING HOURS
 

Every household generates waste or garbage, which should not be thrown anywhere and everywhere, but only inside the garbage chute. It was shocking to see some residents leave their trash bags outside the main door of the garbage chute room, in the passage, in spite of a notice that clearly indicates the procedures to be followed. Even worse, some residents just throw the open bags with contents spilling all over the place. Throwing garbage all over the residential hallways, stairways and outside the garbage chute room will not only dirty our building and pollute  all common areas, making it very unhygienic, but also causes bad odors and encourages the infestation of cockroaches, flies and other insects and will later on emanates various diseases caused due to poor maintenance of hygienic conditions.

To maintain the cleanliness of the garbage room and to help eliminate foul smell in all residential hallways we will be implementing operating schedule of all garbage chute starting 15th JANUARY 2018 with schedule as follows:

Opening Time        - 5:00 AM

Closing Time          - 9:00 PM
After 9:00 pm onwards, all garbage chute doors will no longer be accessible. Please make sure to keep your household garbage inside your unit garbage bin while waiting for the opening time, 5:00 am the following day. 

We take this opportunity to remind everyone to strictly observe proper waste disposal:

· All garbage bags should be properly tied before disposal.  All garbage is to be placed inside the garbage chute.

· Owners/occupiers/residents must make separate arrangements at their own cost for removal of large and heavy items blocking the building common areas (fire exit stairways and hallways).

· There is no dumping of trash on common use facilities.  Those in violation will be subject to clean up cost.

· Use only small garbage bags or bundles to avoid clogging the chute.

· Bottles and paper/cartons may be left inside the garbage rooms to be picked up by the housekeeping team.

· Leaving garbage bags with food waste and residuals on the floor just outside the garbage room is strictly prohibited, as the foul smell permeates the hallways.
· Lastly, to conserve energy kindly don’t forget to switch off the lights after disposing.
We   enjoin    everyone    to    fully    cooperate   and   observe   proper      housekeeping   and    sanitation.   

Thank you.
  

 

THESS M. FLORES         
Head Property Manager 
